
 

 

Cherwell League Management Meeting Minutes  

Thursday 25th July 2013 at Bicester and North Oxford Cricket Club 

Attendees – Clive Ricks (Chairman), Richard Giles, Len Payne, Gary Murton and David Pryor 

Apologies – Peter Tubb, Nick Pykett, Stephen Brain, Neil Megson and Stuart Misseldine 

Meeting began at 7.30pm 

Matters Arising  

There are two teams, Shrivenham CC and Westbury CC, who could potentially apply for membership 

of the CCL by winning Div. 1 of the OCA Premier Division. The Ground & Facilities sub-committee are 

aware and will carry out initial inspections. 

Correspondence 

A letter had been received from the OCB Welfare Officer emphasising the ECB Safe Hand Policy 

regarding juniors playing in adult cricket. The CCL support this policy. 

The HCPL are currently discussing expanding their divisions to twelve teams. The CCL have informed 

the HCPL that the scheme cannot be supported as several clubs already have difficulty obtaining use 

of grounds in early September. 

Finance 

Net funds stand at £34544.70 taking into account known assets with £400.0 of invoices outstanding. 

Discipline 

There have been three recent disciplinary incidents reported and after investigation it is expected 
that a disciplinary hearing will be held within the next month. 
 
The reports concern incidents in the following matches. 
 
Buckingham Town v Leighton Buzzard – 8th June 
Wolverton Town v OBNCC – 6th July 
Gt Brickhill 2 v Thame 2 – 20th July 
 



As a result of the umpire reports for the Buckingham v Leighton Buzzard game and a team mark of 3 
for BTCC, plus the reporting of a BTCC player for aggressive behaviour towards an opponent. The 
following suspended penalties issued in 2012 were implemented. 
 
Buckingham Town CC – Deducted 30 points. 
BTCC player – Suspended for 4 matches. 
 
A Discipline Hearing will be arranged by the Chairman to investigate incidents in the above game. 
 
Results 
 
The secretary was asked to email all clubs with a reminder that all results should be submitted by 11 
am on the Sunday morning following a match. 
 
Registration forms and captain’s umpire forms are also not being submitted within the given period. 
 
There are still, also, far too many incorrect statistic entries being submitted. 
 
Website 

To date there have been ½ million hits on the website. 

Umpires 
 
Following notification of Peter Tubb’s intention to step down from his role a number of people have 
expressed an interest in taking over. 
 
Sub Committees 
 
Nothing to report. 
 
AOB 

The AGM has been pencilled in for Tuesday 5th November and this will be confirmed at the next MM. 
 
The Annual Presentation Evening is pencilled in on 19th October at the Kassam Stadium. This will also 
be confirmed at the next MM. 
 
Meeting closed at 22.20. 


